Caseville Water Board May 28, 2021

Meeting called to order at 8:30 a.m. by Acting Chairperson Todd Talaski.

Present: City of Caseville: Todd Talaski and Clyde Campbell

Caseville Township: Ben Willenberg and Michelle Stirrett

Village of Pigeon: Mark Hill.

Also present: Jamie Learman and Troy Hartz.

Motion by Campbell second by Willenberg to approve the September 25, 2020, minutes. Motion carried.

Reports: Hartz reported that there was a significant leak in the raw water line behind the water plant. The generators have been tested and retuned, but because they are over 20 years old, replacement should be done soon. The flow meter for the tower has been inconsistent. These are helpful in letting operators know when levels are low and can be set up with signals to let the operators know before the low fill alarm goes off.

The filter block exchange is about halfway complete. The filters are about halfway into their life expectancy. They have not heard anything from Lexington about taking their filters. The estimate for a one block change is \$28,000. He suggested that one change per year be included in the budget. The strainers are also aging. The estimate to replace the two strainers is \$40,000. **Motion** by Talaski second by Stirrett to include \$70,000 for strainer replacement and one set of filter blocks in the 2021-22 budget. **Motion carried.**

Correspondence: None.

Public Comments: None.

Board Comments: Discussion was held on the Lexington plant upgrade and the reasons.

Meeting adjourned at 9:15 a.m.

Next meeting September 24, 2021.

Michelle Stirrett Recording Secretary